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Glenluce Primary School   Newsletter – Monday 9th February 2015
Can I just highlight the head lice issue?  There have been incidents at all stages across the school.  Could I ask that you all remain vigilant and check your children’s hair regularly?  Head lice appear to be prevalent across many schools at this time of year.  Please see the email link at the end of the newsletter for further advice.
School Blog Site
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/GlenlucePrimary/
Parent Council

The Parent council takes place tonight, Monday 9th February at 7.15p.m. at the school.

Childsmile
The lady responsible for ensuring that the children maintain their teeth correctly is visiting the school tomorrow.
Scots Night

This is scheduled to take place this Thursday 12th February at 6.30p.m.  We hope it will be a successful event.  The children who are performing are all excellent.  Mr McCracken was really impressed with the standard attained this year.  Could I ask for donations for the raffle please?  The children should wear school uniform.  It would be nice (if possible) if they could also add a piece of tartan for effect e.g. head band, hat, ribbon, kilt etc.
H.M.I.e Feedback
Mrs Ferguson and I are attending meetings at Dumfries on Wednesday to feed back on the Authority self-evaluation process.  Mrs Farley will be in P.6/7 for the day.
Schools Workshop
Once again, Stranraer Music for All is staging a Schools Workshop for Primary 6 and Primary 7 children and the Club has invited our school to join them at the Ryan Centre Theatre on Friday 13 February 2015 at 1.30 p.m.

“Travelling by Tuba” consists of two players with piano and tuba. The workshop is funded by Enterprise Music Scotland and the Education Authority.  

The children will be travelling by bus and will be accompanied by Mrs Ferguson and another adult.
Lunchtime Monitors
Lunch hall monitoring is always an issue as there are never enough adults around to carry out the task effectively.  A parent has suggested that I offer the role out to parents.  I have spoken to Mrs Murray and she thinks it is a good idea.  She would offer a complimentary main course in return.  This could only work if there were sufficient volunteers in order to ensure that it was not become an onerous time consuming task for an individual.  The best way would be to have a rota, so that each person might be volunteering one day a week or fortnight.  If you would considering carrying out this task, could you please contact the office, indicating which days of the week you would be available.

As I stated initially, this was an idea that was brought to me and I’m just looking to gauge whether anyone would be interested in helping in the dinner hall.  Thank you.
Achievement Wall

If any children win certificates or have photographs of something that they have been successful at, then we will display it on the Achievement board.  Achievement is as important as attainment to our children, and it is therefore important that we focus on all the positive aspects of our pupils’ lives.  
Netball League
The netball league commenced on Monday 2nd February and will run each week (excluding Monday 16th February) until Monday 30th March 2015 at the Ryan Centre, Stranraer.  If any parents are able to help transport the children to and from the Ryan Centre then please contact the office.  I must thank all the parents who have helped to date.  The pupils the coaches have chosen have all received letters confirming their places.
Football Training
Football will take place tomorrow from 3.00 p.m. until 4.00 p.m.
Homework Club
This takes place on a Tuesday after school for those children who have signed up and returned their forms.

Drama Classes
Drama classes take place on Wednesday afternoons.  All the children who have returned forms have places assured.  The club takes place from 3.00p.m. until 4.00p.m.  I must thank Mr Campbell for running these clsses.
Rugby Training

Due to commitments over the next couple of weeks, rugby will recommence on Thursday 19th February, after the February break.
Scots Singing Practice
Mrs Hart takes a group of children after school on a Thursday.  This runs from 3.00p.m. until 3.45p.m.
Head Lice
This problem, like in many schools, is never far away.  It is important to ensure that you continue treating your child until there is no sustained evidence that head lice are present.  Further guidance is available from the school.  See also the link www.healthscotland.com/uploads/documents/25-HeadLice.pdf 
Half Term Holiday
The children are on holiday next Monday 16th, Tuesday 17th and Wednesday 18th February.  Tuesday and Wednesday are in-service days for staff.
I really appreciate all your support with our school.  If there are any issues or questions that you wish answered, then please feel welcome to contact me at any time.  If you have any suggestions appropriate to the Parent Council or P.T.A., then your opinions and views are always appreciated.  We are also always looking for new members for both these organizations and indeed everyone should feel welcome to attend.
Kindest regards,
James D. Ferguson.  
Head Teacher
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